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NOTICE OF CHANGES TO THE BOARD 

 
Board Member DeAnna Hoskins resigned from the Board of Correction (“BOC” or 

“Board”) on September 30, 2024. 

The Board recognizes and thanks former Board Member Hoskins for her 

commitment to advancing the Board’s governance for the betterment of individuals 

working and living in the City’s correctional facilities. Ms. Hoskins was appointed to the 

Board in February 2023. She later served as Vice Chair of the Board, helping to restore 

the Board’s long-standing and unfettered access to the Department of Correction’s 

(“Department” or “DOC”) video footage systems.  

Ms. Hoskins’s work strengthened the Board’s oversight authority. She addressed 

concerns regarding the Department’s staffing conditions in the jails, encouraged DOC to 

improve programming services for incarcerated individuals, emphasized the importance 

of tracking sick call requests for those in custody, urged the development of a unified 

system to ensure all staff are scanned upon entering correctional facilities, was inclusive 

of stakeholder voices such as the Correction Officers’ Benevolent Association (“COBA”), 

and raised concerns about the outdoor recreation designs for proposed borough-based 

jails. 

Ms. Hoskins chaired the Board’s Rulemaking Committee, which adopted rules to 

ensure compliance with Local Law 42 of 2024, and was a member of the Board’s Women 

in Jails Committee. The Board sincerely thanks Ms. Hoskins for her contributions during 

her one-and-a-half years of service and wishes her the best in her future endeavors. 

 


